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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
Held 2.00-4.30pm, Monday 1st October 2012
At the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

1. Present
Michael Norman (Penllergare Trust), Ben Reynolds (Trilein), Gary Gregor (Gower Society), John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Gordon Gibson (Trilein), Edith Evans (GGAT), Irene Mann (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS), Bronwen Watts (Friends of the City of Swansea Botanical Complex), Jax Thomas (FCSBC), Pamela Morgan (FCSBC), Clare Beynon (St.Pauls’s, Landore), Philip McDonnell (SEF)
2. Updates from previous meetings
a) Ben reported that this year’s Swansea Open House, which took place on 8th/9th September, was successful with early feedback suggesting larger attendance than in recent years. However, a few venues did not go so well. A fuller report on the scheme and attendance figures will be available once the feedback and evaluation sheets are received.
b) Philip reported that the Sustainable Swansea Awards has now been launched with a Built Heritage Award category for the first time. The deadline is 16th November and everyone was asked to promote the scheme and encourage applications.

c) Edith reported that to her knowledge only one of the four articles she has provided to the Evening Post was actually published and this was not in the format agreed. As the Editor has retired, it was agreed that Philip would approach the Deputy Editor to try again. 
d) Philip provided a brief update he had received from Huw Bowen. Over half a million pounds has been secured and will be used to construct trails and interpretation points on the site and improve security and safety. John suggested that much of the funding had to be used by March 2013. Steve suggested that some of the funding was for some remedial work on the buildings too.
e) Michael gave a brief update on the next developments at Penllergare Valley Woods which include restoring the observatory and bringing it into use, reconstructing Llewellyn’s bridge (from photographic evidence) and installing a micro-hydro power plant.
f) Steve announced that Swiss Cottage is due to be rebuilt.

3. Identifying and prioritising historic buildings and heritage sites
a) The proposed scoring system for assessing the potential of local buildings for a local Buildings Preservation Trust (BPT) was discussed:
· Current condition 

· Potential for viable reuse
· Accessibility 

· Prominence 

· Likelihood of transfer to BPT
It was agreed that the ‘potential for viable use’ must consider the long-term sustainability of the use and that a key aspect of ‘prominence’ involved public interest in the property. Each of the projects outlined by Steve in the previous meeting were revisited and the scoring system applied (see scoring sheet below).

b) Additional properties were discussed and assessed using the scoring sheet. Steve reported that required repairs had been undertaken at Stout Hall so no longer ‘at risk’. Concern was expressed about the Quaker Building on the Strand and whether it was being demolished or affected by the housing development. Some concern was also expressed regarding proposed demolition of some structures near the Castle.
c) The group agreed that though some of the properties discussed had the potential to be taken on by a BPT, in each case, an alternative approach might be more effective. However, it was proposed that the group explore the idea of establishing a BPT in Swansea with a broad perspective rather than focused on a single building. It was agreed that this proposal would be discussed further at the next meeting.

d) There was a brief discussion on the work of the Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative and the potential for volunteer work days at other sites across Swansea.
4. Review of Action Plan

There was no time for this part of the agenda so it was agreed that this would be picked up again in the next meeting.
5. Proposals for future meeting / Membership of the group
It was suggested that a further meeting be arranged soon – late October / early November. 

	
	condition
	reuse
	access
	prominence
	transfer
	BPT
	other actions

	Veranda House
	2
	2
	4
	2/3
	4
	14/15
	Just a shell – may be best suited for garden staff use

	Clyne Glass Houses
	1
	1
	4
	2
	4
	12
	May be of interest for use by local residence

	Annealing building
	2
	1
	2
	1
	1
	7
	Only suitable if part of wider development around site

	Scotts Pitt
	3
	1
	4
	3
	4
	15
	May be suitable for commercial reuse

	Ivy Tower
	1
	1
	2
	2
	4
	10
	Potential for apprenticeship project but no end use

	Belvedere
	2
	1
	1
	1
	4
	10
	Potential for commercial development

	Danbert House
	1
	3
	4
	4
	1
	13
	Too large – may be suitable for housing association

	Capel Salem
	1
	3
	5
	2
	1
	12
	May be more suited to housing association

	St.Paul’s, Landore
	3
	4/3
	5
	5
	3
	19-20
	Housing association has shown interest but issue with adjacent land ownership – could be resolved

	St.John’s, Clydach
	4
	2
	5
	4
	1
	16
	

	Allt-y-fanog
	2
	1
	1
	1
	1
	6
	

	Caer Eithin
	
	
	
	
	
	X
	Not scored - too derelict

	Hendrefoilen House
	
	
	
	
	
	X
	Not scored - too large for new BPT

	Bryn Rhos
	4
	4
	5
	1
	1
	15
	Potential for resale as a dwelling and phased development of barns – could form part of proposed housing development in surrounding area

	RAFA Club
	1
	4
	5
	4
	1
	15
	Potential for residential development

	Swiss Cottage
	4
	3
	4
	5
	4
	20
	CCS to restore - suited to commercial use


